
 

 

Minutes 
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 

Thursday, August 11th at the NCSD Board Room 148 South Wilson 
9:00 to 11:00 am 

 Present: Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Bonnie Eisner, Dan Gaddis, Jeanne Taylor 

 
Public Works:  Ryan Chapman 
  
Old Business  

 
Public Comment:   
  
Old Business  
 

1) Status of Willow Road, Phase II project. 
The project is on budget and on time.  The contractor is currently working on the bottom 
of the bridge and may be pouring the northbound ramp in the next month. 
 

2) Has the traffic study for the Community Clinic been completed and if so, what are the conclusions? 
The report included a comprehensive intersection analysis and indicated that the 
increased traffic levels would not downgrade the current LOS at the Tejas/Tefft 
intersection or at the 101 interchange.  A motion to recommend that SCAC approve the 
report and request that the developer be required to place a buss turnout along Tefft  
Street adjacent to the project was made by Jeanne Taylor and seconded by Clyde 
Cruise.  Motion carried. 
 

3) Have traffic light changes at Tefft and Mary been effective? 
These signals are being reevaluated. 
 

 

4) Proposed no parking zone on Southland near Honey Grove. 
No longer being considered. 
 

5) Roundabouts at Cienaga Street and Halcyon and SR 1 and Halcyon. 
This will be covered in greater detail at the next meeting. 
 
New Business 
 

1) CCHC traffic study. 
Discussed during old business. 
 

2) Intersection operations at Willow and Pomeroy. 
The intersection will be converted to an all way stop. 
 

3) Are there any results from the recent traffic counts around Nipomo? 



 

 

The counts are completed. 
 

4) Paving degradation on Riverside Road below December blowout area? 
Ryan Chapman will evaluate. 
 

5) Legality of signing in Woodlands, on Sequoia and on Verano. 
6) Ryan Chapman will evaluate. 

 
 

7) What can be done to get basketball assemblies removed from a paved road. 
Submit a list to Ryan Chapman. 
 

8) Who is responsible for walkway maintenance on the East side of Division between Sequoia and Tyrus Court? 
Ryan Chapman will determine responsibility. 
 

Next Meeting September 8th, 2011 
 
 


